

Newsletter-7

January 29, 2021

Basisschool Schreuder:

een dynamische en lerende school die elk kind tot volle ontplooiing kan laten komen.

In this Newsletter

- Important dates
- Welcome new students
- KOM interview & portfolio
- TSO Handbook
- Parent involvement
- Lockdown school
- Staff
- Kleintje Zuid KDV-Noodopvang

Important dates



Mon 01-02: Digital info meeting for orienting parents 9-10h -Works Council meeting (Ouderrraad)

Wed. 03-02:Dag van de Basisschool 9.30-12h: digital information meeting with employees from the City of Amsterdam/centralised enrolment system and employees from primary schools

Wo. 10-02 to Tue. 16-02: Advisory meetings group 8 (online) Fr. 19-02: School day instead of study day (if no lockdown)

- Newsletter 8

New Student

We can welcome 1 new student at Schreuder: Dameen Jajcanin in group 1B!

We wish him a pleasant and educational time at our school.





KOM meeting and portfolio

In the annual plan, the "KOM" interviews are noted in weeks from 3 March to 12 March. KOM stands for Kind-Ouder-Medewerker (Child-Parent-Employee). At Schreuder we do this on the basis of the KOM interview form that was completed prior to the interview and based on the first report.

From the Vlinderboom, the students are used to working with a portfolio. The portfolio contains works that the child is proud of and would like to show. In addition, the student fills in a self-evaluation form in which he / she indicates whether the set goals have been achieved per (main) subject. The teacher also fills in a form about, among other things, the work attitude.

From this first report by primary school Schreuder we will make a nice mix of all the good things that Schreuder and Vlinderboom have developed: the portfolio of primary school Schreuder. Due to the lockdown, this portfolio will be given an adjusted interpretation because there are few / no works of the students that we can show / give in that short time. Also, no self-evaluation form will be completed yet because it is not ready yet for the teaching methods we use at Schreuder.

Furthermore, the portfolio in a white binder * looks like this:

- Portrait photo of the student
- Explanation of school report
- School report (results including work attitude)
- Print out Cito tests
- Group photo
- Completed KOM interview form
- Possible works that the student is proud of

The completed KOM interview form is used for the conversations that are held online.

* The students who were on the Vlinderboom last year ensure that their portfolio is taken to school so that the content for this report can be added.

We are not yet working with a portfolio for the students of group 1/2. The students from this group receive a scrapbook with a collection of works made. We do, however, also hold a KOM meeting with them.

TSO handbook (TSO: Tussenschoolse Opvang = Mid school care)

The school has drawn up a manual for the lunch break, which describes:

- How TSO is arranged,
- what rules are applied,
- how TSO employees are trained and
- what is done when dangerous situations or unacceptable behavior occur.

This handbook can be found in the closed section of the website: www.basisschoolschreuder.nl > Over de school> documenten/Schreudervlog. And then you log in. You will find the login code in the email.



Parent involvement



Wanted: parents for the Parent Involvement working group (Werkgroep Ouderbetrokkenheid)!

Parent involvement is about the extent and way in which parents are involved in the development of their children at their school. It is therefore about developments of the individual child. The aim is that the parents are involved, because this has a positive influence on the learning development of the child in question. Think of; knowing

which projects / tables / themes are currently going on, the KOM conversation, agreements between parent and teacher about, for example, extra practice at home ...

The parental involvement working group wants to work together with a number of parents to create the conditions for increasing the parental involvement within school.

There are currently two teachers in the workgroup and one parent so far. We are looking for parents who want to participate in this working group. We prefer that every, regular students and unIQ students are represented.

We ask parents to think along, to go through documents and to develop plans to increase parental involvement within the school. We meet a number of times per school year.

For registration, questions and if you are interested, please send an email to: mirjam.kane@amosonderwijs.nl

Lockdown school

This Friday we are already closing the fourth week of the lockdown after the Christmas holidays. Together with the week before Christmas and the holidays itself, this means for the students that they have not been at school for seven weeks! And for you as parents, this means that your child (-ren) has been in and around the house for seven weeks. In addition to your own work (at home), the household, being a father or mother for your child, you are also fully engaged in supervising distance education A huge challenge for the whole family. The fact that in many home situations it is increasingly getting more of a challenge, I notice from the increase in requests for emergency care (note: emergency care, no education!)

For all those fathers and mothers: a big round of applause for you! You are making a tremendous effort! Hold on!





The teachers also see beautiful things arise during this lockdown. Many pupils are now more 'involved' during the online lessons and now and then time is also set aside to have an informal small conversation between teacher and child. The teachers themselves have become a lot more skilled compared to the first lockdown. They also see that the relationship between parent and child is growing: there is time for each other and children thrive on it! Nevertheless, we would prefer to be open again so that all children can again be fully taught.

Some parents wonder whether we, as education professionals, are now more informed about the news about the school closure or opening. But unfortunately that is not the case. We hear the information at the same time as you: on the news, if some information "gets out" and then officially during the press conferences. We are therefore eagerly awaiting next week's press conference.

I sincerely hope with you that next week we will hear that primary education will be open again from 9 February and that we may welcome the students back to school. We miss them!

Staff

- · Master Bram is working hard on his recovery and has already been to school a few times in recent weeks. We hope that his recovery will offer more and more opportunities to eventually be able to take care of the gym lessons again. After the lockdown, we will still have a substitute gym teacher.
- Miss Evelyn (group 5) is also working hard to recover, but still has a way to go. Miss Bettina and master Wilko take care of the replacement and we are very happy with that!
- Miss Lara (group 6/7U and 7/8U) has unfortunately not yet recovered. During the lockdown, Master Pieter Jan and Miss Hester ensure that the online lesson program for the groups can continue and that is very nice. We are still working on the replacement / return of Miss Lara, after the lockdown. There is currently no clarity about this. Parents of groups 6/7U and 7/8U will be informed.

KleintjeZuid KDV/Noodopvang



Noodopvang (emergency day care) at KleintjeZuid

From December 16, 2020 we started offering "Noodopvang" at KleintjeZuid. We receive children throughout the week and on Tuesdays and Thursdays we guide online teaching from school. We are very happy with the cooperation with the teachers and that we are able to receive a large group of children in order to relieve the parents with crucial jobs.



We hope to be able to open our doors again for all children soon. Via our KleintjeZuid Instagram account, activities, videos and ideas are shared daily to get through these times together: instagram.com/kleintjezuid.

After the lock down

There are still places available at our after-school care and half-day care. If you are interested in a virtual tour or if you are curious about our policies and services, please let us know via museumkwartier@kleintjezuid.nl or tel 020-2091330.



MR oudergeleding:

Frank Reef/voorzitter: frankreef@gmail.com

Bram Wijngaarden/secretaris:

dwijngaa@gmail.com

Sophie de Wijs/lid: sophiedewijs@gmail.com

MR personeelsgeleding:

Ellen van de Geer (groep 7) Jacobien Gerbrandy (groep 3) Roos Schouw (4/5U)

Ouderraad:

Tessa Reef: voorzitter

Alle klassenouders hebben zitting in de Ouderraad

Vertrouwenspersoon AMOS:

Minke Fuijkschot: m.fuijkschot@hetabc.nl